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' From the Chair:
| Cary Sowell

"This is a very busy and exciting

time to be part of CJCLS. We have many new
faces joining us at committee meetings. Activity on
our listserv has been brisk the past few months.
Judging from responses I am getting, there will be
quite a few community college librarians attending the
9* National ACRL Conference in Detroit, April 8-11.
Our CJCLS web pages are up and available for use.
We are making very positive strides in getting the
CJCLS Bylaws updated. In fact, CJCLS is just
buzzing with activity. Membership is up. These are
all good signs that we are a thriving organization.

The annual membership meeting will be in New
Orleans from 8-9 a.m. on Saturday morning. This
meeting is very important for you to attend if you are
in New Orleans at the ALA Conference. At that
meeting the EBSCO leadership and achievement
awards will be presented. It is also where the new
CJCLS Bylaws will be presented and voted on by
members. At least we plan to have them ready for a
vote. There will be some changes to committee
charges and duties that will be up for a vote as well.
If this is not enough reason to attend this meeting,
then consider the Continental breakfast that will be
provided by EBSCO just for us. Come and share
breakfast with your colleagues, and stay to help us
take care of business and honor the recipients of the
1999 awards.

I am personally very interested in getting new, up-
dated Bylaws passed. There are two reasons why the
Bylaws needed revisions. One is that ACRL just
recently completed and passed revised Bylaws, and,
as a result, all ACRL sections needed to make sure
their Bylaws did not conflict with those of their parent
body. The second reason that is important to me is to
help ensure that future chairs of the section do not end

up

having to do double duty. We discovered last June,
when our newly elected chair-elect had to resign that
the current Bylaws did not cover this problem in a
suitable way. The current Bylaws state that “If the
office of vice-chair/chair-elect becomes vacant, two
candidates shall be elected at the next election. The
person having the largest number of votes will take
the office of chair immediately and the other will serve
as vice-chair/chair-elect.” The big problem with this
wording is that the next election was a year away. We
are having to wait until the election this spring to
replace the chair-elect. As a result, ACRL informed
me that I would have to assume the duties of chair-
elect as well as serve as chair. Even though I am very
happy and honored to be chair of CJICLS, there are
only so many hours in the day, and it is hard to make
sure all the duties and responsibilities are carried out
in a timely fashion, especially for two simultaneous
jobs. With any luck, we will pass a revised set of
Bylaws and hopefully there will be an easier path for
future chairs and chairs-elect to follow.

Along with the important CJCLS Membership
meeting, there are many other CJCLS committee
meetings scheduled. Most of these are open meetings,
including the Executive Board meetings. I encourage
you to join us and visit any of the committee meetings
that appeal to you. It is great to have visitors and we
always welcome new people to get involved. For fun,
we will again be on the Mississippi River for a dinner
cruise, Friday night. I hope you can join us.
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